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Sixteenth Sunday 


In Ordinary Time


July 19th, 2015





St. Bernard Parish


Founded 1908


202 N. Broadway—Box 10


Albers, Illinois  62215


Phone: (618) 248-5112


Fax: (618) 248-5595





St. Damian Parish


Founded 1861


One West Main Street


Damiansville, Illinois 62215


Phone: (618) 248-5134


Fax: (618) 248-5134 





WEBSITE:  � HYPERLINK "http://www.stbernardandstdamian.org" �www.stbernardandstdamian.org�











MASS SCHEDULE:





MONDAY, JULY 20TH                                              


8:00 am Mass @ St. Damian


For All Parishioners





TUESDAY, JULY 21ST                                


8:00 am Mass @ St. Bernard


For a Plentiful Harvest





WEDNESDAY, JULY 22ND          


NO MASS SCHEDULED





THURSDAY, JULY 23RD                                                


8:00 am Mass @ St. Bernard


Catholic Extension Donors





FRIDAY, JULY 24TH                                                       


8:00 am Mass @ St. Damian 


For All Memorial Donors





SATURDAY, JULY 25TH                                


5:00 pm Mass @ St. Damian


Ralph Koopmann


Sam Schumacher


Alfred “Shorty” Santel





SUNDAY, JULY 26TH                        


8:30 am Mass @ St. Damian


Joe & Augusta Timmermann


Cliff Kolb





10:00 am Mass @ St. Bernard


Leona Peek


Margaret Joyce





11:00 am Mass @ St. Damian


Mass in Spanish 





BISHOP OF BELLEVILLE:


The Most Rev. Edward K. Braxton, Ph.D., S.T.D.





PASTOR:


Fr. Jack Joyce


Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:frjack@charter.net" �frjack@charter.net�


Residence / Office at St. Bernard





CATECHETICAL MINISTRY DIRECTOR:


Deacon Glenn Netemeyer


Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:stdamians@wisperhome.com" ��stdamians@wisperhome.com�


Personal Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:gnetemeyer@msn.com" �gnetemeyer@msn.com�


Cell Phone: 618-772-9343


Office at St. Damian





NC VICARIATE HISPANIC MINISTER:


Roberto Rapp


Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:robertorapp@yahoo.com" �robertorapp@yahoo.com�


Cell Phone: 314-780-2795


Office / Residence at St. Damian





SECRETARY:


Jeanne Langenhorst


Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:st.bernard@charter.net" ��st.bernard@charter.net�


CLC Office Phone: 618-588-4323


Cell Phone: 618-979-5933


Monday (8 am to 5 pm) @ St. Bernard or St. Damian;


Tuesday, Wednesday & Thursday (9 am to 4 pm)


@ CLC, New Baden;


Friday (8 am to 1 pm) @ St. Bernard or St. Damian.





CATHOLIC YOUTH MINISTER:


Michelle “Shelly” Schuetz


Email: � HYPERLINK "javascript:parent.wgMail.openComposeWindow('maschuetz@hotmail.com')" �maschuetz@hotmail.com��Cell Phone: 618-401-6007








ERROR – An error was made in last week’s bulletin on the Mass intention for Sunday, July 19th at the 8:30 am Mass @ St. Damian.  The intention is for Herman & Mildred Wegmann NOT Herman & Vivian Wegmann.  I am so sorry for the mistake and any inconvenience this may have caused.   -- Jeanne





LITURGY OF THE WORD:


The apostles, fresh from their missionary travels, return to Jesus and report on what they have done.  Jesus invites them to come and rest.  But of course rest is impossible, and the crowds surround Jesus, who feels pity for them.  Many in the world today are like sheep without a shepherd.  As we listen to God’s word, let us reflect on ways that we can respond to their needs. 





JOINT-PARISH DIRECTORY DEADLINE:


Thank you to those who have signed up for your photo session!  If you have not signed up yet, please do so by Friday, July 24th.  Go to � HYPERLINK "http://www.stbernardandstdamian.org" �www.stbernardandstdamian.org� to sign up online or call Brenda Morris at Albers Village Hall (248-5154).  


Available Photo Dates:


Tuesday-Wednesday, August 4th-5th  


2:00-9:00 pm @ St. Bernard


Thursday-Friday, August 6th-7th 


2:00-9:00 pm @ St. Damian


Saturday, August 8th 


	10:00 am – 5:00 pm @ St. Damian


Tuesday-Wednesday, August 25th-26th 


2:00-9:00 pm @ St. Damian


Thursday-Friday, August 27th-28th 


	2:00-9:00 pm @ St. Bernard


Saturday, August 29th  


10:00 am – 5:00 pm @ St. Bernard


Tuesday-Wednesday, September 8th-9th 


2:00-9:00 pm @ St. Bernard


Friday, September 11th 


2:00-9:00 pm @ St. Damian


Saturday, September 12th 


	10:00 am – 3:00 pm @ St. Damian


Can You Host?


We are seeking “host” volunteers for the photo session dates above. A “host” will check in all parishioners for their photo session (instructions will be provided). We are looking for “hosts” to serve a 2-3 hour shift. If you can help, please call Angie Winkeler (St. Bernard) at 618-789-1699 or Geri Varel (St. Damian) at 248-5223 or Arlene Korte (St. Damian) at 248-5548.  





PRAYER BLANKETS: Prayer Blankets are available for anyone needing healing and comfort during difficult times or illness. Our Prayer Blankets are made by parishioners and have been blessed. They are a reminder of God's presence, a gift from our Christian community and a prayerful way to touch those in need.  Please contact Deacon Glenn (618-772-9343) or Brenda Morris (618-698-3804) if you or someone you know may need a Prayer Blanket.











CONGRATULATIONS!!


Congratulations to Ximena Aparicio for placing 1st place in the Knights of Columbus Council #9768 “Keep Christ in Christmas” poster contest at the state level.  This is the first time the K of C has had a 1st place winner since starting the contest.  Congratulations Ximena!!





Honduras Mission Trip


In October, Jackie Toennies, Kathleen Hodges & Mary Innes will be traveling to Honduras on a mission trip.  They are currently collecting empty aluminum cans to be recycled.   The money will either be spent on items they will be taking to the people in Honduras or it will be given to the people of Honduras.   If you have cans that you wish to get rid of or donate between now and October please let Jackie (520-0676) or Kathleen (604-8953) know.  Someone will gladly come by and pick them up or you can drop off the cans at their house anytime. 





TAKING DAYS OFF – Fr. Jack will be taking some days off.  There will be NO 8:00 am Mass on the following days:  Mondays, July 27th, August 3rd & 10th @ St. Damian; Thursdays, July 30th, August 6th & 13th @ St. Bernard.  Deacon Glenn will have a Prayer Service w/Communion at 8:00 am on these dates. 





HAPPENINGS/MEETINGS:


Sunday, July 19th through Wednesday, July 22nd 


	Deacon Glenn Netemeyer on Retreat


		Sunday morning through Wednesday evening


Monday, July 20th 


	Adult Bible Study 


		7:00 pm @ St. George Community Life Center 


Tuesday, July 21st            


	English as Second Language (ESL) Classes


		5:30-8:30 pm @ St. Damian Mtg. Room


Wednesday, July 22nd 


	St. Bernard Fall Festival Meeting	


		6:30 pm @ St. Bernard Mtg. Room


Thursday, July 23rd           


	English as Second Language (ESL) Classes


		5:30-8:30 pm @ St. Damian Mtg. Room


Thursday, July 23rd through Sunday, July 26th           


	Damiansville Chamber of Commerce 


		Softball Tournament @ C of C Park


Friday, July 24th                        


	Communion to Homebound


Sunday, July 26th 


	St. Damian Picnic Follow-up Meeting


		After 8:30 am Mass @ St. Damian Mtg. Room











CATHOLIC YOUTH MINISTRY





Please donate by Sunday, August 2nd!  St. Vincent de Paul Society in East St. Louis who is in need of Bottled Water and $$$ to help the homeless during the hot summer months.  Marked water coolers are at the back of both parishes for $$$ donations OR cases of bottled water will also be accepted.  Contact Brenda 698-3804 or � HYPERLINK "mailto:villageofalbers@yahoo.com" �villageofalbers@yahoo.com� with questions.  Thank you for your generosity!








ST. DAMIAN PARISH CONCERNS:





CHURCH SUPPORT: July 11th/12th, 2015


Error on July 4th/5th Envelopes: 


	$2,930.00 - $2,815.00 =	$115.00


Envelopes: $ 1,026.00 + Loose: $452.00 


+ Mass in Spanish: $117.00 = 	$1,595.00


Budget for week:	$2,755.77


Fiscal year-to-date collected:	$4,753.00


Fiscal year-to-date budget:	$5,511.54


Over (under) year-to-date budget:	($758.54)


Fiscal year (7/15-6/16) budget:	$143,300.00


Catholic Service & Ministry Appeal (CSMA):


Total: $7,351.00 (42) (	Goal: $5,950.00 (59)





Thanks for your faithful and generous support!





ST. DAMIAN MINISTRY SCHEDULE





Saturday, July 25th, 2015 @ 5:00 pm 


Eucharist Ministers — Pat Toennies, Brian 	Rogers, Alison Kalmer


Reader — Mary Innes


Ushers — Jerry Innes, Alfred Toennies


Servers — Meredith Innes, Emma Rogers, Abby 	Harpstrite


Organist — Geri Varel





Sunday, July 26th, 2015 @ 8:30 am


Eucharist Ministers — Ruth Jansen, Deb Santel, 	Rosann Horstmann


Reader — Susan Lynch


Ushers — Dave Pingsterhaus, Gary Fuehne


Servers —Abby Wegmann, Cierra Arentsen, 	Kaylee Netemeyer


Organist — Geri Varel     


Collection Counters – Kristy Richter, Anita 	Rakers, Mech Toennies


If you are scheduled to be a minister and are not able to attend, please find someone to take your place.  Thank you for your cooperation! 








Children’s Liturgy – NO Session during Summer








ST. BERNARD PARISH CONCERNS:





CHURCH SUPPORT: July 12th, 2015


Envelopes: $2,072.00 + Loose: $73.00 = 	$2,145.00


Budget for week:	$2,916.25


Fiscal year-to-date collected:	$3,823.00


Fiscal year-to-date budget:	$5,832.50


Over (under) year-to-date budget:	($2,009.50)


Fiscal year (7/15-6/16) budget:	$151,645.00


Catholic Service & Ministry Appeal (CSMA):


Total: $4,900.00 (37) 	Goal: $7,700.00 (80)





Thanks for your faithful and generous support!





ST. DAMIAN PICNIC 


Gross Income:


Bar	$ 10,586.35


Faith Formation Basket Stand	683.00


Bingo 	15,079.75


Candy/Popcorn 	323.72


Country Store	1,037.50


Fruit Basket Stand	458.20


Kitchen Sales	1,376.75


Poker Stand	3,984.00


Raffle	3,992.00


Sandwich Stand	2,636.00


Small Bar	774.50


Soda Stand	1,558.47


Supper	19,409.10


Donation	200.00


Total Gross Income	$62,099.34





A BIG THANK YOU to all of you for helping to make this year's picnic another great success. It is truly a community event and without all your support and participation we could not make this happen year after year. A total of 1,875 dinners, including carry outs, were served. A special thanks to Ed Kramer & Jeanne Langenhorst ... who do so much to assist. We really appreciate it. Thank you!! 


	        -- Men's and Ladies Picnic Committee





FOLLOW-UP MEETING will be held on Sunday, July 26th after the 8:30 am Mass in the parish mtg. room.  All people in charge of stands need to attend!!!!





SECOND COLLECTION:


A second collection will be taken after Communion at all Masses this weekend, July 18th/19th.  The collection will be used for St. Vincent de Paul Society bottled water program.  Please be as generous as possible. 





ST. BERNARD MINISTRY SCHEDULE





Sunday, July 26th, 2015 @ 10:00 am 


Eucharist Ministers — Cole Schomaker, Meg 	Schiefer, Roman Kloeckner, Robbin 	Netemeyer


Reader — Jensen Lake


Ushers — Kevin & Kristen Templin, Ken & Dana 	Lake


Servers — Spencer Broeckling, Sydney Irizarry, 	Emily Morris


Collection Counters – Pat Litteken, Kevin 	Templin, Dana Lake





If you are scheduled to be a minister and are not able to attend, please find someone to take your place.  Thank you for your cooperation! 





Children’s Liturgy – NO Session during Summer








SAVE THE DATE!!


	St. Bernard Parish Annual Fall Festival is scheduled for Saturday, October 3rd, 2015 at Lehrter Park.  First meeting will be held on Wednesday, July 22nd at 6:30 pm @ St. Bernard Parish Meeting Room.  ALL interested in participating in the planning and organization of this worthwhile event, please plan to attend the meeting!





“FEAST OF ST. BERNARD” RAFFLE:


Get Your Ticket Now!!  Tickets are available to everyone for the price of $100.  For every $100 ticket, you will receive one chance to win one of four - Thousand Dollar ($1,000) prizes.  In order for the parish to be successful we will need at least 200 people to purchase a ticket.  The raffle winners will be drawn on Sunday, August 23rd after the 10:00 Mass.  If you have any questions, please call Steve Schomaker at 248-5197 or Jeanne Langenhorst at 979-5933.    Your support is appreciated!! 





DIRECT PAYMENT BY ACH:


Direct Payment by ACH is the transfer of funds from an individual’s account for the purpose of making a contribution to St. Bernard Parish.  In the near future you will be receiving a letter and an authorization agreement form in the mail.  If you are interested in having your contributions done electronically, please fill out the form with all the required information, sign, date and return to the parish office.  Our goal is to start the process the beginning of September.  If you have any questions, please let us know.  Thank you!   





ST. BERNARD LANDSCAPING:


The Knights of Columbus will be planting the new landscaping in the future.  If you wish to donate towards the new landscaping, please contact Steve Schomaker 618-248-5197 or Ray Gill 618-670-6968.





COMMUNITY CONCERNS/EVENTS:


Damiansville Elementary School Board of Education is currently seeking a New Treasurer.  Responsibilities include preparation of monthly Board reports, fund transfer management, and general oversight of accounts.  The time commitment for the position is approximately 2-3 hours per month.  The treasurer is a paid position; no previous accounting experience is required.  If you or anyone you know is interested in this position, please contact the school office at (618) 248-5188 or any of the Board members.  Contact information is available on the school website: � HYPERLINK "http://www.damiansvilleelem.com" �http://www.damiansvilleelem.com�. 





St. Mary Church, Carlyle:  A Special Mass for persons living with cancer, their family, friends and caregivers will take place on Tuesday, July 21st at 7:00 pm at the church.  There will be an opportunity to receive the Sacrament of Reconciliation from 6:15-6:30 pm before the Mass.   





Damiansville Chamber of Commerce: Softball Tournament on Thursday, July 23rd through Sunday, July 26th @ Chamber of Commerce Park.  Workers lists are available at the entrances of church.  





St. Mary Church, Trenton: Church Picnic on Saturday, July 25th with Mass at 4:15 pm.  Craft & Vendor Fair from 2:00-8:00 pm at the corner of Adams & Kentucky Streets.  Fried chicken & roast pork dinner served in air-conditioned hall from 3:00-7:00 pm with carry outs available. Delivery available within city limits, call 224-9274.  Cash/Quilt bingo begins at 6:30 pm with one quilt each series.  Music by Duane Grapperhaus from 7:30-11:30 pm.  Kids’ games, cake wheel, basket stand, soda, beer, burgers, other beverages, and lots of food. 





St. Boniface, Germantown: Church Picnic on Tuesday, July 28th with fried chicken & roast pork dinner served in air-conditioned cafeteria starting at 3:00 pm, featuring our famous home-made dressing. Quilt bingo begins at 6:30 pm. Quilt given away every game that has a single winner. Ties split a $50 cash win. Soda, can beer, burgers, popcorn, nachos, pretzels, rides for the kids. Always the last Tuesday in July!!





Host Home Needed For International Students:  DASH Exchange Student Program is seeking volunteer host families for a 16 year old young man from Vietnam, and a 17 year old girl from South Korea.  Both students will attend Mater Dei High School for the 2015/16 school year.  Hosts provide room, board and a measure of guidance for the student during the exchange stay.  The students have their own medical insurance and spending money, and pay their own school tuition.  If you are interested in providing a culturally enriching experience for your family, our international guest, and the students at Mater Dei High School, please contact the local Breese representative Levi at 618-792-4585 or 1-844-528-1145.





National Shrine of Our Lady of the Snows: 


Annual Healing & Hope Novena will be held Tuesday, July 28th through Wednesday, August 5th at    7:30 pm.  Each evening includes Mass, special music, scripture reflections and prayers for finding healing and hope within life’s difficulties.  A candlelight rosary procession closes each evening.  For more information, call 618-397-6700 ext. 6276 or � HYPERLINK "http://www.snows.org/novena" �www.snows.org/novena�.  


Healing Day of Reflection: “Wounded Blessings” with Fr. Joe Nassal, CPPS on Saturday, August 1st from 9:00 am to 3:00 pm.  Many experiences in life inflict wounds upon our hearts.  When these wounds occur, we realize that we are not in control.  We will explore how the losses we suffer in life can teach us humility and compassion.  Cost is $30 (lunch included).  For more information, call 618-397-6700 ext. 6270 or � HYPERLINK "http://www.snows.org/healing" �www.snows.org/healing�.  











Comfort At Home Senior & Family Care provides dependable and affordable in-home assistance.  Our highly qualified and trained caregivers are ready to help you and your loved ones with a variety of daily activities such as: ( caring companionship; ( meal planning & preparation; ( incidental transportation; 


( running errands; ( light housekeeping; ( medication reminders; ( monitoring of safety while bathing; 


( assistance with bill paying; ( information and referral services.  Our personalized services are available seven days a week and can range from a few hours daily to 24 hours.  Serving Illinois counties of Clinton, Bond, St. Clair, and the eastern portion of Madison.  For more information call Susie Oestringer, owner, at 618-588-3014, email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:info@comfort-at-home.com" �info@comfort-at-home.com�, or go to the website � HYPERLINK "http://www.comfort-at-home.com" �www.comfort-at-home.com�. 





Western Clinton County Senior Services (WCCSS) is a non-profit organization that promotes wellness, nutrition and services to all people. We can deliver a hot meal to anyone that is homebound not just Senior’s. Meals on Wheels can be delivered short term or on an as needed basis. We also serve lunch at our Trenton Center, Monday thru Friday and on Wednesday at the Civic Center in New Baden. We service Trenton, New Baden, New Memphis, Albers, Aviston and Daminsville. The recommended donation is $5 a meal for those that are 60 and above and $6 for 59 and below. Anyone can eat at the center!!! Please call Jean at 224-9913 to reserve a meal or for more information.  We also have many activities and help with many different resources that are needed. Thank you for your continued support!! 




















